



# Sports Car Club of New Hampshire

Minutes of the Meeting – June 2<sup>nd</sup>, 2021  
Held Remotely via Zoom

**Call to Order:** SCCNH President, Rob Widdick called the sixth business meeting of 2021 to order at 7:03 P.M.

**Members attending:** (President) Rob Widdick, (Treasurer) Brittni Widdick, (Executive Secretary) Calvin Demerath, Charlie Parsons, Ian Cook, John Santos, Michael Ruggiero, Laura Surdek, Dave Estey, Drew Young, George Young, Howard Roundy, Vanessa Vittum, Stephen Dick

**Secretary's Report:** A motion was made to accept the May 5<sup>th</sup> minutes as submitted. (Drew/Mike)

**Treasurer's Report:** Brittni reports that accounts are in good standing. Some checks are pending deposit from K&K (Charlie/Mike)

**Membership Report:** Laura reports we have 17 life and 245 regular members for a total of 262, up 56 from last month. (John/Ian)

## Programs

**Autocross Report:** Dave reports we have had one event at NHMS and a weekend at Canaan this past month. Participation was very good with 62, 64, and 62 drivers with runs for each event. Canaan went well despite a fair amount of rain over the weekend.

Dave and Charlie have a plan for spectators at events going forward. Brittni will run it past insurance to verify we are doing what we need to.

We are also looking to update our cancellation policy to remove grey areas. After discussion, the policy going forward will be that cancellations must be made via MSR 24 hours in advance of registration close, after that a credit may be issued on a case-by-case basis. 'No call no show' entries are not entitled to a refund or credit.

**Hillclimb Report:** Mike reports that Ascutney was very successful overall, especially with the wireless communications and timing. We had 54 entrants total with 5 first timers. Don is not available for the fall event, so we are following some leads for a wrecker and tech inspectors. The Burke event is coming up, registration is mail in only. Our second Mt Ascutney event will be September 18-19.

## Old Business

**CTTC:** Howard is scheduling a meeting for the event chairs and is currently looking for a location to hold it.

Drew is working on a smaller meeting to go over pre-event tasks that need to be completed.

**Rally:** Paul is unable to organize a rally in July. Rob is looking into hosting it instead.

**Food Bank Donation:** Rob reports the April donation went out. We will be doing \$1 of every event entry going forward distributed quarterly. There was discussion around where to donate for June, Dave suggested Make-A-Wish. We will look to see if there is a local chapter to work with.

**Bylaw updates:** Just a reminder that any updates need to be submitted by the October meeting. The current working document is available here: [2021 Proposed Bylaw Updates](#)

## General

Rob would like to go back to in person meetings for the July meeting, with a remote option. We will reach out to venues to see if that is possible. Either way, information will be in the newsletter and on Facebook.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:17 pm. (Charlie/Mike)

Respectfully Submitted  
Calvin Demerath  
Executive Secretary